

Public Meeting between the Town of Lake Park and the Lake Shore Drive Homeowners' Association

Thursday, March 23, 2023, 5:00 PM-7:00 PM Commission Chambers, Town Hall

Meeting Agenda

Facilitator: Roberto Travieso, Director of Public Works

WELCOME/OPENING COMMENTS
INTRODUCTIONS

ROBERTO TRAVIESO

PRESENTATIONS BY HOA BOARDS

SOLID WASTE (SANITATION)
SEAWALL/BOARDWALK/ECOLOGICAL CONCERNS
LAKE SHORE DRIVE SAFETY
LAKE SHORE/KELSEY PARK CONCERNS

BOB JAFFE BOB OLIVIO SUZIE CERUTO TBD

CLOSING COMMENTS

JOHN D'AGOSTINO

March 23, 2023 Lake Park Town Hall Commission Chamber Susie Ceruto – 801 LHTE – HOA Board Director

Lake Shore Drive is now beautiful. We Love it. We notice how well it has been draining so far. Particularly at 801. Great job town commissioners. Bravo!

Safety issues on Lake Shore Drive:

- Lake Shore Drive is now a speedway. Cars driving next to each other (side by side) fast down the street. No one heeds the speed limit. They blow through the stop sign at the park.
- No bicycle lane so bikes are riding on pedestrian sidewalks
- Crossing Rt 1 is an accident waiting to happen. We need another light to assist Lake Shore Drive traffic cross RT 1 (and head south).
- Parking is creating safety issues. The parking lanes are very narrow...the travel lanes are also narrow
 - o There are wide commercial vehicles parked overnight.
 - There are wide trailers (many without boats and/or cars attached) parked overnight.
 - o There are construction vehicles overnight.
 - o There are (occupied?) campers overnight.
 - o There are boats on trailers parked overnight.
 - o There have been many car carriers lately 'off loading' on Lake Shore Drive during the day.

With the narrow width of the lanes, parked cars, trucks and even RVs in the parking spaces, the junction with Castlewood Drive, Earl Stewart and the gasoline station entrances/exits, visibility can be very limited to drivers approaching the curve from either direction. (Photos to show the danger)

Some Suggestions on ways to improve the safety for Lake Shore Drive and it's residents:

- Keep Lake Shore Drive a dead end.
- Add speed bumps.
- Close Lake Shore Drive to vehicles towing boats.
- Lower speed limit to 20 MPH (like downtown Lake Park). It will continue to make sense once Nautilus opens.
- Add a bicycle lane











